REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, February 9, 1995 at 7:00 p.m. with Supervisors Richard Schweinsberg, Joseph Budai and Andrew Piccuta present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the January 12, 1995 meeting.

Police Chief Anthony DeCarbo gave the police report.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Joseph Budai to pay the general fund bills.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Joseph Budai to pay the sewer fund bills.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Andrew Piccuta to pay tax refunds.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Andrew Piccuta to appoint William Smith to the municipal authority. Roll call: Richard Schweinsberg - yes; Joseph Budai - yes; Andrew Piccuta - yes

The following public comments were heard:

Mr. Edward Gallaugher and Mr. John Fiacco, former municipal authority members, questioned the board on the article published in the New Castle News which stated that Supervisors Richard schweinsberg and Andrew Piccuta did not know of a loan obtained by municipal authority members in the amount of \$160,000.00. Supervisors Schweinsberg and Piccuta both responded that they did not know of the loan prior to or at the time the municipal authority obtained the loan. They knew about the loan months after when the 1987 sewer bonds were refunded. Further discussion was held regarding this loan.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Andrew Piccuta to adjourn.

Teresa K. Sparacino Secretary-Treasurer